
    
 

Proposal to Purchase Battery Powered Extrication Equipment 
 

Issue 
Currently the extrication equipment that we have is tethered to the apparatus with hydraulic 

hoses or we need to move a hydraulic pump and lines to the location of the incident.  The issue 

with this is the portable pumps only a lot for so much hose before they start losing power to cut 

and spread.  In addition to this it takes time to haul the pump, lines and equipment from the 

rescue out to a remote location.  Finally, we do not have the capabilities if needed right now to 

be able to take extrication equipment into confined spaces or other special operations areas due 

to the limitations of the equipment. 

 

In addition to the above-mentioned issues the current equipment we have is 22 years old and is 

behind on being able to handle some of the new car manufacturing materials 

  

Proposal 
Purchase Battery Powered Extrication Equipment 

Approval is being sought for the purchase of battery powered extrication equipment at this time.  

This would allow us to continue using our older extrication equipment until it breaks or becomes 

inoperable but also provide us a wider ability to address complicated scenes, remote scenes and 

also new car technologies. 

 

Rationale 
 

There have been many upgrades in extrication equipment in 22 years since the last set was 

purchased.  All of the equipment in this quote are designed to cut/spread with a minimum of 3 

times the design of our current equipment.  The prices below all reflect battery powered 

equipment.  The battery equipment is lighter, more portable, and time efficient compared to what 

we currently use.  The battery tools could be transferred easily to multiple trucks if our rescue 

were to need to be taken out of service for any reason as well. 

 

Cost 
Total costs will be no more than $32,000.   

We obtained information from three extrication companies and all were similar in price.  They 

ranged from 29,000 to 37,000.  We chose the $32,000 quote for several reasons.  This is the 

AMKUS quote of which is the extrication brand that we currently use.  Along with this, the other 

two manufacturers required that you purchase batteries from them as they are proprietary and 

much more expensive than the batteries for AMKUS.  They run off of a DEWALT battery of 

which we can purchase at a hardware store locally and not have to wait on shipment. 

 

The quote consisted of a ram with extensions, a cutter and a spreader.  It also included a charger 

bank and batteries. 
 

Summary 
By implementing the above equipment, it will allow us the opportunity to address extrication 

scenes quicker and more efficiently.  In addition to that it will provide the ability to address 

specialty rescues and new car technologies.  By showing that we have continued to use and 

maintain the other equipment we have for 22 years it shows the level of care we take with this 

equipment and the new items will serve us for years to come. 
 


